

A Bursey

## Re: A Couple of Questions

1 message

P Brig < To: A Bursey < Cc: Melissa Salinardi Thu, Aug 2, 2018 at 1:49 PM

Alicea.

Thank you for your response and for entering my questions into consideration at the next scheduled meetings. Our summer is going well, thank you; hope yours is as well.

Regards,

Pete Brigham

On Thu, Aug 2, 2018 at 11:17 AM, A Bursey > wrote: Good Morning, Mr. Brigham,

Summer is going well and I hope the same for you and yours.

I'd like to thank you for bringing these issues to our attention. By way of cc'ing the land use boards Secretary on this email, these concerns will be addressed by the boards at their next respective meetings. To remain in compliance with Right-to-Know laws these concerns and your email will also be included in the minutes of those meetings.

I apologize in advance, by way of asking the boards to address your concerns and discuss them at their next public meetings, I will not be able to give you an immediate response.

Please feel free to attend the upcoming meetings; dates are listed below.

Once more, thank you for your diligence and thoughtfulness in Goshen matters, it is much appreciated.

Regards,

Alicea

Next Planning Board Meeting: Thursday, August 2 @ 7pm in the Goshen Town Hall

Next Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting: Wednesday, August 8 @ 7pm in the Goshen Town Hall

On Tue, Jul 17, 2018 at 8:04 PM, P Brig < > wrote: Hi, Alicea,

I hope you're having a good summer. Reviewing recent Planning and Zoning Board minutes there were two things that caught my eye. In the 5 July Planning Board meeting minutes, I noticed that Bruce Nadeau has been granted drive-through access at the Davis Pit. This reads as if this may be a privilege extended exclusively to Mr. Nadeau? Regardless, given the potential appearance of special favor granted to a Town Selectmen and Planning Board member, can you shed any light on this situation and decision by Shaun Carroll? (I note that this is ostensibly due to pending closure of Coon Brook Rd, but that doesn't explain why this courtesy has been extended to Mr. Nadeau.) Secondly, I note that Steve Bursey may now sit on both the Planning and Zoning Boards. If so, this would appear to be contrary to the explicit stipulations in the "Planning Board Rules of Procedure", specifically:

Planning Board members and alternates may also serve on any other municipal board or commission, provided that such multiple membership does not result in two or more Planning Board members or alternates serving on the same "other" board or commission. [RSA 673:7, I]

| Can you co | mment on that |
|------------|---------------|
| Thanks,    |               |